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Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board 

July 30, 2019 

Mr. Mark Kleiman, Remediation Manager CERTIFIED MAIL 
Univar USA, Inc. RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED 
521 Lake Gaston Drive CLAIM NO. 7018 2290 000189052763 
Fuquay Varina, NC 27526 

TERMINATION OF COVERAGE UNDER GENERAL WASTE DISCHARGE 
REQUIREMENTS ORDER NO. R4-2014-0187, SERIES NO. 028 - FORMER UNIVAR 
USA, INC. FACILITY, 5353 JILLSON STREET, COMMERCE, CALIFORNIA 90400 
(FILE NO. 15-146, WDR ORDER NO. R4-2014-0187, SERIES NO. 028, CL-10154, 
GLOBAL ID WDR100023421) 

Dear Mr. Kleiman: 

On April 23, 2015, Univar USA, Inc. (Univar) submitted a Report of Waste Discharge to 
inject potassium permanganate solution into groundwater as part of an in-situ chemical 
oxidation pilot test for the remediation of chlorinated volatile organic compounds, at the 
site referenced above. 

On July 13, 2015, the Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board (Regional Water 
Board) authorized the injection under General Waste Discharge Requirements Order No. 
R4-2014-0187, General Waste Discharge Requirements for In-Situ Groundwater 
Remediation and Groundwater Reinjection (General WDR). The authorized discharge 
was implemented under the February 20, 2015, Draft Final In-Situ Chemical Oxidation 
Pilot Study Work Plan (Work Plan). The Work Plan was approved by the Department of 
Toxic Substances Control on March 9, 2015. 

On May 10, 2017, Univar requested termination of coverage under the General WDR 
because the permanganate injection and pilot test were completed. Additional injection 
is not planned at this time. Therefore, the General WDR is no longer needed. Coverage 
under General WDR Order No. R4-2014-0187 is hereby terminated except for 
enforcement purposes. 
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Mr. Mark Kleiman - 2 -
Univar USA, Inc. 

If you have any questions, please contact the Project Manager, Mr. Peter Raftery at (213) 
620-6156 (Peter.Raftery@waterboards.ca.gov), or the Chief of the Groundwater 
Permitting Unit, Dr. Eric Wu at (213) 576-6683 (Eric.Wu@waterboards.ca.gov). 

Sincerely, 

Renee Purdy 
Executive Officer 

cc: John Bystra DTSC 
Alfonzo Nunez, ERM 
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